		Best Practices: October Catch
by Dr. Kelsey Morris

Did you know this is the most valuable time of year for predicting student behavioral success? It’s true. Beyond their utility in data-based decision making, office discipline referrals (ODRs) can be used as a screening measure to identify students who may benefit from targeted behavioral supports in addition to what is offered at the universal level of support1,2.
 
The number of ODRs students receive by the end of October is a highly accurate predictor of their ODR accumulation through the remainder of the year. Research results demonstrate 50% of students who reached the level of 6 or more total ODRs during the course of the year already had 2 or more ODRs by the end of October and 79% had 2 or more ODRs by the end of December3.
 
So, what does this mean for your schools/facilities? If you are waiting until students receive 6 or more ODRs to identifying them for additional support, you are probably waiting too long. By proactively using ODRs as a screening measure in the fall to identify students in need of additional supports, schools/facilities can intervene early and disrupt a student’s ODR growth trajectory. 
 
Your schools/facilities can use SWIS to engage in this “October Catch”. Generate the Referrals by Student report to identify who has received 2 or more ODRs by the end of October. Use this information to intervene earlier and positively change the outcomes for a significant number of students.
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Dr. Kelsey Morris is our newest member of the training team. Previously, he served as elementary school Vice Principal and as associate coordinator of PBIS for Columbia Public Schools (Columbia, MO). His service in the district included coordinating multi-tiered systems of support at the school level as well as scaling up multi-tiered systems of support across the district.    
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